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I am sure that most people are growing very tired of the constant dialogue we are
being fed on Covid. Those of us lucky enough to live in the bush have been
somewhat shielded from the worst of the virus and lockdowns and all the ensuing
consequences but we are all impacted, one way or another.
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At least now, finally, the way forward is quite clear. The country
will slowly open up when the vaccination rate gets to the 70% to
80% range. This should happen by late November but will vary
depending on many factors. Surprise, surprise, but the
states/communities with the most virus are getting vaccinated
quicker. Australia may never get to 80% but a general view, that I
subscribe to, is that once everyone has had the opportunity to get
vaccinated we open up anyway. Not everyone wants to get
vaccinated and that is their right but once you are vaccinated it
doesn’t really matter what others wish to do. I have been fully
vaccinated for over a month now (with AstraZeneca) and it is a
real comfort when you have had the second jab and that is coming
from someone that doesn’t get flu needles normally.

The latest figures I have seen is that 58% of the Quilpie Shire is
fully vaccinated although our indigenous community is only at
26%.

Based on the figures coming out of NSW about 5% of people who
get the virus get sick enough to go to hospital and about 1% end
up in ICU and half of them may end up on a ventilator. People
seem to forget that the vast majority of those that contact Covid
don’t get that sick and many don’t realise they have it.

It’s interesting to note, but not surprising, that there hasn’t been
any hospitalisations or deaths from normal seasonal influenza this
year in Australia but there was over 1080 deaths from influenza in
2019 which is about average. On average 400 people die in
Australia every day. 200,000 have died since the start of the
pandemic and 1000 have died with Covid in that time. I think we
need to keep some perspective in all this.

 



So based on all the facts we

should expect to be opening up
late this year and 2022 may see
life getting back to normal. It is
100% certain that the virus will

eventually move through the
community but, if enough people
are vaccinated, it won’t have a
huge effect. Yes, there will be

people getting sick from Covid and
some rare fatalities in those who

are unvaccinated and have
underlying health conditions but
this is what always happens with

viruses. Virtually all the people still
getting sick or dying from Covid

overseas are unvaccinated.

A recent business group meeting
reinforced, once again, that housing
and accommodation are the main

issues confronting the shire at this time.
We are still hearing of people who

would move out here if they could find
somewhere to live. We also continually
have discussions about possible events

or business ventures that we could
pursue but often come back to the

problem of not having enough
accommodation to facilitate the number

of visitors that would be required to
make the endeavour a success.
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2021-22 MAYOR'S 
BUDGET MESSAGE

As stated in my budget newsletter Council is planning
to build two more houses in Quilpie this financial year
and will be moving one in to Eromanga. We are also
doing some preliminary investigation in to building a
number of units/apartments at the old depot site. It is
likely that there would be a reasonable demand for this
type of accommodation from younger, pre-family
people and professional workers in particular.

Hopefully, in the not too distant future, we can stop
talking about Covid and start to focus on the many
opportunities that the shire is now presented with.
There could be exciting years ahead!

Kind Regards,
Stuart Mackenzie 

Council has decided to shelve the Wellspring
project which was to happen on that site. In short,
we couldn’t find anyone, either a business or private
individual, who was willing to come on board and
help drive the project forward. The project was
always going to require that impetus to really get
going and it hasn’t happened. 

Also, the world has changed considerably since
Wellspring was first proposed and many more
opportunities are presenting themselves that
weren’t there three years ago. Having somewhere
suitable to live seems to be the number one priority
and that may prove to be the best usage for this
important site. Council would welcome feedback on
this plan.

Ordinary Council Meeting Wrap UP
The Unconfirmed Minutes of the Ordinary Council Meeting of Friday 20 August 2021 are
available in full on Council’s website: www.quilpie.qld.gov.au

·Council accepted the tender of Austek Spray Seal Pty Ltd for the resealing and sealing of various shire
roads Tender T01 2122 Full Bitumen servicing works for $867,277.07 incl GST.
·Council awarded the tender T02 21/22 FD 2021 - Screening 40,000m3 material to: APV Contracting Pty
Ltd for a total of $546,920.00 incl GST
·Council accepted the application from James Donohue to agist 35-40 head of mixed sex weaners on
Warrabin Lane Reserve for an initial period of three (3) months, to be reviewed at the conclusion of the
agistment period
·Council did not agree to enter into an agreement with Mr H V Byrne to lease Lot 39 NK84 for the
purpose of keeping horses, as the paddock is to be retained for Shire purposes
·Cr Lyn Barnes was endorsed as an additional elected member of the South West Queensland Regional
Organisation of Councils
·Council resolved to purchase by tender one (1) transportable home to be placed at 16 Donald Street
Eromanga. The house will be purchased from Hoek Modular Homes at a cost of $266,842.20 (incl GST)
·Council resolved to offer no objection to the conversion to freehold tenure of: 
- Industrial Lease No.0/218019 described as Lot 77 on SP1477938, locality of Quilpie;
- Lease No. 0/232097 described as Lot 1276 on PH1540, Locality of Quilpie; and
- Lease No. 0/232099 described as Lot 1315 on PH1615, Locality of Quilpie
·Council approved the request received from the Quilpie Motorcyclist Association for financial assistance
of $2,500 plus in-kind support for the supply of 15 wheelie bins, two tents, 100 chairs and generator to
assist with the costs of facilitating the 2021 Motorbike Gymkhana and Enduro to be held on 25 and 26
September 2021.

http://www.quilpie.qld.gov.au/


Works Update

There were 30 truckloads of waste collected
at the Quilpie kerbside clean up.
Well done to all of the residents cleaning up! 

Council have been busy with Resealing of
Bitumen Roads at Various Locations around
the Shire.

Water crews have commence laying a new
water main in Jabiru St

Works crews have been busy working on
sealing another section of the Quilpie –
Adavale Road and Widening 3 locations on
the Quilpie – Charleville Road.

Concrete crews have been busy Constructing
New footpaths in Boonkai St and Dukamurra
St.







Minister Littleproud would like to make you aware that applications are now open under the $13
million Smart Farms Small Grants: Soil Extension Activities program.

Delivered under the National Landcare Program, and as part of the National Soil Strategy, which was
launched in May this year, the applications for the program opened today, Tuesday, September 7,
2021, and will close at 9pm (AEST) on October 12, 2021.

Smart Farms Small Grants supports the adoption of best practices that improve the management and
quality of our natural resources, while also increasing on-farm productivity and profitability.  

This final round of Smart Farms Small Grants will provide the opportunity to help our farmers and
land managers change the way they look at their soil and improve how they manage it. 

Under this round, multiple activities may be applied for in the one application. Grants are available for
between $100,000 to $250,000 per activity and will be delivered over two years. 
Applicants may apply for a maximum of $2 million per application. 

Funding is available to local government, land managers, farmers or organisations supporting land
managers and farmers, as well as indigenous corporations.  A full list of eligible entities is available in
the program guidelines.

Eligible activities could include engaging a soil extension officer; conducting soil management
workshops, seminars, roadshows or field days; creating communications products, webinars or online
materials; and/or establishing trials, demonstrations and monitoring sites.

Extension Activities will seek to improve soil management, improving productivity and profitability.
These measures will also support and complement the two-year National Soil Monitoring and
Incentives Pilot Program which forms part of the National Soil Strategy.

For more information, including guidelines and details on how to apply, please visit the Community
Grants Hub www.communitygrants.gov.au/grants or follow this link National Landcare Program:
Smart Farms Small Grants: Soil Extension Activities | Community Grants Hub.
.

If you need help completing these application forms please contact Lorraine Mathieson, Grants Officer, 
Quilpie Shire Council  4656 0502

Smart Farms Small Grants: Soil Extension Activities





Mulga Mates Upgrades

Exciting things are happening at the Mulga Mates Centre. Thanks to the Foundation for Rural and
Regional Renewal, the Gambling Community Benefit Fund and our amazing Parent Committee we have
been able to do a total overhaul of our play equipment. With a new play structure complete with a slide
and climbing net and an area for kids to sit and chat, we are one step closer to making sure our centre is
the best it can be.

 







Another outstanding Quilpie District
Show and Rodeo was held on the
weekend. Despite the restrictions
from COVID, Quilpie mustered a
huge effort to put on another brillian
community event. 

Huge congratulations to the Show
Committee, who once again, went
above and beyond the seemingly
humanly possible level of effort to
bring our town a Show and Rodeo
full of fun, entertainment and
healthy competition.

Zoe Haylock was the artistic talent
behind the cover of "Home Grown"
Show booklet







R U OK Day
It was lovely to see everybody checking up that everyone was OK on  R U OK Day. 
Every day is OK day!



Where's the 
Quilpie Show?




